
 
 

SABBATH SCHOOL 9.45AM 
 

Welcome – Christine Cornwall 
Hymn 321: Thy Holy Sabbath Lord – Estelle Elias 

Prayer – Grant Elias 
Mission News – Mary Dyason and Heather Southon  

Lesson Study from the Pulpit – Paul Bellamy 
Mission Offering 

Hymn 519: He Leadeth Me 
Benediction – Byron Secoy 

 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS   
 

We welcome you all to Stanborough Park Church today. Our 
speakers are Patrick Boyle in the Family Service and Mary 
Barrett in the Parallel Service, which takes place in the 
Stanborough Centre at 11am. 
 
The flowers today are in memory of Ed and Ruby Francis, still 
missed. We look forward to the day when we will meet them 
again. From Lydia, Les, Becca, Kito and Nick. 
 
Parents in Prayer will meet today 3.30-4.30pm in the Beech 
Room. There will be special emphasis on praying for our 
children who no longer worship with us. This will be in 
preparation for the Reclamation Campaign. 
 
Pakistan Appeal The collection last Sabbath morning 
amounted to £1030. The piano recital by Carl Bahoshy in the 
evening raised a further £2600. Thanks to you for your 
generous giving, to the Social Committee for organising the 
recital, and to Carl for an inspirational concert. 
 
Vera would like to say a big ‘Thank you’ to the church family 
for all the birthday cards and good wishes. Also, very many 
thanks to the flower arrangers for the beautiful floral displays. 
 
Adina Farrant would also like to thank the church for the lovely 
flowers she received during her recent illness. 
 
 

 
 
Tithe receips A record of tithe receipts for anonymous 
donations is available for viewing in the concourse. Any 
enquiries should be made to Pete Walton. 
 
Do you have a redundant camcorder at home? If you wish to 
donate it to the church so that we can record the Parallel 
Service, please see David Swain.  
 
Bicycle needed for our student missionary. Please see Dejan 
if you can help. 
 
The Welfare Department needs single duvet covers and single 
sheets. 
 
The Prayer Meeting this Wednesday at 7.30pm will be about 
Prayer and Self-esteem, led by Pastor Leslie Ackie, Family Life 
Director at the South England Conference. This will be the first 
of a two-part series. 
 
The Soup Run resumes this Friday, 3rd September. If you 
would like to join the soup run, drive the van, or make the 
sandwiches, please contact Pat Walton. 
 
Prayer and Reflection We have another opportunity to come 
together for this time of quiet prayer and reflection at 3.30pm 
next Sabbath, 4th September. Pastor Paul Clee will lead us in 
meditation on The God Who Challenges and Minerva Valls-
Hermosilla will lead us in worship.  
 
Fellowship Lunch next Sabbath, 4th September Advance 
booking required. Please use the special envelopes at the desk 
and place in the offering plate or hand to Lorna Annable. 
 
The Reclamation Campaign begins next Tuesday, 7th 
September at 8pm. Please plan to support this programme.  
 
Picnic on the Park Sabbath, 11th September. Everyone 
welcome to eat lunch and have fun together after the morning 
service. There will be cake to celebrate Parallel’s 2nd birthday.  
 
Children’s Choir Rehearsals resume Friday 17th September 
(not 10th as previously stated). The small group will meet at 5pm 
and the main choir from 5.30 to 6.00pm, in the church. New 
members welcome. There will be no rehearsal after the service 
on Sabbath, 18th September. 
 

 

 
31,000 people 
31 pieces of literature 
1 day – 25th September 2010 

 
There are 31,000 Seventh-day Adventists in the British 
Isles. On Sabbath, 25th September every member is 
encouraged to distribute 31 pieces of literature thus 
reaching millions with the message. 
 
Please set aside the afternoon of 25th September to go 
out into this neighbourhood with us to distribute leaflets.   

 
 

 
ADRA-UK Volunteers Needed 
 
Six volunteers needed for a work bee on Sunday 19th 
September from 10am to help re-organise the containers in 
preparation for a trip to Kosovo. Lunch will be provided.  
 
Driver needed to pick up Christmas shoe boxes bound for Niger 
from Manchester and Birmingham on Sunday, 14th November.  
 
Volunteers needed to help clear a backlog of goods and assist 
with packing the shoebox container for Niger. The work needs 
to be carried during the week on an irregular basis. 
 
If you can offer your time or need more 
information, please contact Hilary in the 
ADRA-UK office on 01923 681723 or email 
info@adra.org.uk  
 
 

 
The Duty Elder for August is Richard Poulton. 

SUNSET TIMES 
Today 7:58                                         Next Week 8:11 

PRAYER CORNER 
Let us remember the 33 miners who are trapped 
more than 2000 feet underground in Chile and 
pray that they can be kept alive and well until a 
rescue shaft can reach them, which may not be 
for two or three months. 



 
 
 

YOUTH NOTES 
Regular Events Tuesdays Lads’ Night, 8.30pm 
 Thursdays Baptismal class, 5.30pm 
  Teens Bible Study, 6.30pm 
  Girls’ Night, 6.30pm 
 Fridays  YU, 7.30pm  
 
SOCIALS Watch this space for details of future events! 
  
CONTACT  Dejan: dex006@yahoo.com, 07919 172176 
 Sara: sarabaptist89@gmail.com, 07597 119005  
  
 
 
 
 

Reclamation Campaign 
Starts Tuesday 7th September 
 

Please pray for the success of this event – for 
those who are making plans and will leade out, as 
well as for those who have been invited to attend. 

 
 
 
Marked accessible bays at the front of the church and at the 
top of the ramp at the rear are for the use of blue badge holders 
only.  Badges must be displayed. 
 
Our services are streamed live on the internet and recorded 
on DVD. If you would prefer not to appear on camera, please 
ask a deacon to indicate where you should sit in the sanctuary. 

 
 

 

BULLETIN ITEMS 
DEADLINE THURSDAY 3PM 

 

bulletin@be-blue.org Answerphone: 01296 482367 
 

When sending emails, please write BULLETIN ITEM in the 
subject line. Thank you. 

 
 

DIARY 
 
 

Mon Badminton at Stanborough School, 5.30pm 
Tue Bible Studies Small Group, 7pm 
Wed Baptismal class for 11-14 year-olds, 5pm 
 Badminton at Stanborough School, 5.30pm 
 Prayer Meeting, 7.30pm 
Fri  Soup Run, 8.30pm 
Sab Prayer Group, 9am in the Maple Room 
 Family Service, 11am. Speaker Dejan Stojković 
 Elders: Brian Davison and Mary Barrett 
 Fellowship Lunch – please book today 
 Prayer and Reflection, 3.30pm 
7 Sep Reclamation Campaign begins, 8pm 
11 Sep Family Picnic on the Park, 1pm 
17 Sep Children’s Choir Rehearsal, 5.00/5.30-6.00pm 
19 Sep ADRA-UK Work Bee, 10am 
  
 

CONTACTS 
 

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church 
 

609 St Albans Road Garston WD25 9JL 
Website:  www.stanboroughchurch.org 
Web TV:  www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch 
 
 

Please contact us if you would like a visit or know of someone 
who is unwell or in need of a visit for any reason, or if you 

would like to know more about the Bible. 
  

• Senior Pastor: Ian Sleeman 
Tel: 01923 606 130  Mob: 07754 103 322
email: iansleeman@gmail.com  
 

• Associate Pastor: Mary Barrett 
Tel: 01923 490 110 Mob: 07961 777 446 
email: wishingyoujoy@ntlworld.com   
 

• Youth Pastor: Dejan Stojkovic:  Mob: 07919 172 176  
email: dex006@yahoo.com 
 

Stanborough Centre Office  01923 894 664 
Centre Manager: Michael Swain  07962 320 372 
email: stanboroughcentre@googlemail.com 
 
 

 
 

 

28th August 2010 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to  
Stanborough Park 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 
 

 

 

FAMILY SERVICE 11AM 
 

 
Call to Worship – NAH 6 v 1: 
 

Praise to the Lord, the Almighty, 
 the King of Creation! 
O my soul, praise Him,  
 for He is thy health and salvation! 
All ye who hear, now to His temple draw near; 
Join ye in glad adoration! 

 
Invocation 
 
Hymn 315: Be With Us Gracious Lord 
 
Tithes and Offerings 
 
Children’s Story – Paulina Rinta-aho 
 
Scripture: Revelation 4: 1-11 – Paul Bellamy 
 
Hymn 236: God of Mercy God of Grace 
 
Family Prayer – Richard Poulton 
 
Lord in the Fullness of My Might –  
 Kimberley and Michael Chang 
 
Sermon:  Committed to Jesus – Patrick Boyle 
 
Hymn 175: Rejoice the Lord is King  
 
Benediction – Patrick Boyle 
 
 
Elders:  Richard Poulton and Paul Bellamy  

 
 


